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Dear Member of the European Parliament, 

The European Market Infrastructure Regulation (EMIR) 

I write to you regarding current discussions on the proposed amendments to the 
European Market Infrastructure Regulation (EMIR). 

BusinessEurope strongly supports the proposed amendments to the clearing threshold 
calculation methodology under Article 10, notably to exempt centrally cleared derivatives 
from these calculations and to limit these calculations to non-centrally cleared derivative 
positions of group members established in the EU. We also support the creation of an 
"active account requirement" excluding cleared derivatives from the clearing threshold 
calculation (which adequately reflects that clearing already mitigates the risk of these 
instruments). We welcome proposals to extend eligible collateral to (uncollateralised) 
commercial bank guarantees and to improve the transparency and predictability of 
margin calls. We also strongly support upholding the existing clearing exemption for 
non-financial counterparties (NFCs) which use 'over-the-counter' (OTC) derivatives in 
conjunction with risk mitigation of underlying real economic risks. The retention of this 
risk management (hedging) exemption is crucial for the real economy, and we thus hope 
that the Commission's proposal will be accepted by the legislator. However, we are 
concerned about some parts of the proposal. 

First, we urge that European NFCs should be able to continue to centrally hedge the 
commercial risks (in particular commodity, foreign exchange and interest rate risks) of 
their entire corporate group. This means that also in the future a centralised risk 
management by a central group entity should remain possible, i.e., on behalf of the other 
group entities, to avoid that NFCs have to include in their clearing threshold calculations 
trades entered into for hedging risks of other entities within their group. Therefore, we 
propose to re-instate in Article 10(3) of EMIR a wording that allows corporate groups to 
continue having a centralised entity in their non-financial group which role is to reduce 
(hedge) the group-wide commercial or treasury financing activities. 
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